
General Club Meeting of the Light Car Club dated 9 October 2017 
held at the Woden Tradies Club 
 

Attendees 
Jean Papillaud, Phil Arthur, Blake McCormack, Mat Boorman, Terrie Hornby, Simon Leigh, 
Mike Behnke, Geniene Webster, Dave Ballard, Janelle Ballard, Craig W, Steve Hodgkin, Jo 
 
 

Apologies 
Russel Winks, Kim Day, Alison Lawarik 
 

Agenda 
1. Previous Minutes 
2. Membership Report – KD 
3. Finance Report 
4. Correspondence – MB 
5. Website report - BM 
6. Upcoming events – RW 
7. Pointscores – RW  
8. Previous events – All 
9. General Business – All 
10. Next meeting – MB  

 
 

1. Previous Minutes 
 Previous minutes accepted by Terrie, seconded by Mike. 

 

2. Membership Report - KD 
Membership Summary: 
99 Total members 
8 Life Members 
91 Ordinary members 
51 Ordinary members renewed from 2017 
40 New ordinary members for 2017 
50 Ordinary members from 2017 not renewed 
97 Total adult members 
2 Total junior members 

 

3. Finance Report 
 Finances advised in committee meeting 

 

4. Correspondence 
 No new general correspondence.  

 
5. Website Report 

 Thanks to Blake for his efforts in updating the website and keeping it updated with all 
the changes.   

 Received positive feedback from Jo regarding the new membership process. 



 Kim to talk to Blake regarding the EOI page similar page to AMSAG’s EOI site  
 Blake to add something regarding Summernats volunteers, Mike and Geniene will 

provide 
 People to please send photo’s through to Blake for inclusion on the page, especially 

prep photos for events – this will help advertise upcoming events (focus is on the 
Goulburn Toyota Affordable Endurance Classic) 

6. Upcoming Events 
 
Goulburn Toyota affordable Endurance Classic 22 October 

 Team Quick As A Wink have offered to help start a cage for someone (bending and 
notching) with them owning the problem of welding and mounting. Tubing would be 
around $200 

Khanacross series: 
 Possible event to be held on 25 November as part of the Xmas party/light hearted 

awards at the Greyhound track 

Cooma update: 
 15 early entrants 
 Mike to write a formal reply regarding the number of volunteers and the discussions 

that have ensued 
 Road closure sign numbers have been sent to council 
 MSR have been engaged to run MIV; 000 is the course checker, Dave Stephens and 

John Paine (morning) with Jo in the afternoon; 00 is Jason McInerney and Tim 
Burrows; 0 is Steve Blair; Sweep is Matt Ferguson; Recovery is Simon Leigh 

 Final formal approval (police commissioner) should be received this week 
 Service area has been cleared and prepped 
 Snowy times have been in contact with Dave and will be writing an article about the 

event 
 Mike will order door plates and look into sponsor signage/banners 
 Proposed date for next year: 20 October 2018 

 

7. Pointscores 
 Refer to ACT Rally Series for current point scores 

8. Previous Events 
 Bondo Rallysprint – Phil was only competitor at the meeting 
 Rally SA – Matt serviced for Cody 

9. General Business 
 Off Season work will need to be done on club equipment 

o Caravan 
o Trailer 
o Cars 

 

  



LCCC Awards: 
Keep a look out for potential fun award nominations! 

Award Who? What for? Where? 
 Russel Winks Wrong way at spectator point – 

Caves Rally 
Recovery of the year Neil Roediger Helping another competitor at 

Nat Cap mid stage 
Competitive spirit in auction Mike Behnke Just ask the boys who had to 

unload it. 
   

 
Time to get nominations in – closing soon! 
 
Other: 

 LCCC Xmas party 25 November (Running on Empty will cater if needed – similar to 
2014/5) 

 Summernats is on in January and Running on Empty will be looking after the 
Carparking.  Volunteers are required, contact Geniene for further information. LCCC 
will receive a portion of the donation specifically focussed around the next generation 
of Rally! 

 
 
 

10. Next meetings 
General meeting: November 13 – Meeting location to be advised – please check Facebook/website 

Last General meeting & AGM: December 11 – Meeting location to be advised 

 

General Meeting closed at 8.30pm. 
 


